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To: Residents and Staff 
From: Nadia N. Geigler, CEO 
Date: Thursday, July 15, 2021 
Re: COVID-19 Prevention and Protection 
 

COVID Count 
 

ACTIVE cases  RECOVERED cases 

Residents Staff  Residents Staff 

0 0  26 46+8 

 “+1” refers to a non-staff provider            ”+8” refers to a non-staff provider 
 
Harbors’ Visitation Reminders 
We have become aware of some confusion among residents about the protocols surrounding 
interactions between residents living in IL and those living in The Harbors.  Here is a reminder for 
those who need it. 
 
If a resident residing in IL comes over to The Harbors to visit with a Harbors’ resident in the Harbors’ 
building, that visiting resident is required to sign up for a visit and to be screened in the lobby 
before coming up. 
 
If a resident residing in IL comes over to The Harbors’ to pick up a Harbors’ resident and take them 
somewhere other than The Harbors building, no advance sign up is required.  We do ask that you 
still go to the lobby to be screened before going into The Harbors. 
 
Why do we require sign-ups for people visiting in The Harbors for a period of time?  Two primary 
reasons: 

1. If we were to have a positive case of COVID in The Harbors, this information helps support a 
more robust contact tracing exercise.   

2. We need this information to appropriately manage the body count in The Harbors’ building 
against current regulations or guidance. 

 
Harbors’ Residents in Bistro and Waterfront 
Unfortunately, guidance still requires a separation of Harbors’ residents from the Bistro and 
Waterfront.  This is intended to keep residents of a licensed healthcare facility safe from the general 
public.  We are excited for the day that we can welcome Harbors’ residents back to these parts of 
their community and will do so as soon as guidance allows. 
 
cc: Megan Callahan, HealthPro Dr. Eric Mizuno, Medical Director 
 Andrew Whooley, Whoo’s Caring Pamela Winkler, Rainbow Hospice 


